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TO: Committee on Forestry

FR: Rick Degen, Legislative Chair, Lake States Lumber Association

August 21, 2007

Subject: 
NR 1.212 Wisconsin Administrative Code

Referral of Private timber sale requests to cooperating foresters

Board Order No. FR-03-07

Clearing House Rule No. 07-012
____________________________________________________________
Lake States Lumber Association greatly appreciates the intent of the above captioned rule which is to free up DNR forester time spent on private timber sales so that DNR foresters can focus on the sustainable management of state land. 

The purpose of a rule is to provide clarity and uniformity in dealing with the public. This rule falls short of that.

The proposed rule states:
“The department may not provide timber sale assistance unless the land owner can demonstrate to the department’s satisfaction that timber sales assistance is not reasonably available from a cooperating forester…”
The language has the effect of providing the department with an administrative rule which gives the department latitude to take action if it is “not satisfied.” The term “not satisfied” is not defined and will likely be the source of confusion among private land owners and could be an excuse for continuing to focus on private lands to the detriment of state lands.

This rule should be sent back to the DNR for further clarification. 

